Johan Appelberg
Secretary of
Swedish Budo Federation
Kendosection
Särnavägen 10
161 42 Bromma
Sweden
24.11.1972.

Mr. Toratato Nakahara Altadena California <u>USA</u>

Dear Sir,

In the end of december this year one of our Kendostudents, Anna Fugelstad, intend to go to USA for a six-months stay. As she, during the stay, would like to practise a little she has some questions that I would be very glad if you kindly answered.

She will stay in Washington D.C. or New York.

Do you have the adresses to Kendo-clubs there; the leaders names, when they practise etc.?

What practise-fees there are?

Also, is it possible to get "shinai" there, to borrow "bogu"? This last question because she would like to bring only

I would appreciate if you answered as soon as possible to the questions above and if you let me know if there is something else I/we ought to know.

"keikogi" and "hakama" of her own as she will go by airplane.

Yours Sincerely,